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Re: Combined License (COL) for FPL Turkey Point Units 6 & 7 

Dear Ms. Vietti-Cook: 

Florida Power and Light (FPL) has filed an application with the Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
seeking approval of a combined license (COL) to construct and operate two additional units (Units 6 
& 7) at the Turkey Point site in Miami-Dade County. The COL is valid for 40 years with the option 
of a 20-year renewal. Miami-Dade County has reviewed the application submitted by FPL and offers 
the following comment. 

The Turkey Point site is located adjacent to the Biscayne Bay shoreline, approximately 8 miles west 
of the Elliott Key Barrier Island. The location of Units 6 & 7 along the Biscayne Bay shoreline makes 
consideration of well-founded sea level rise data critical to assessing safety vulnerabilities at the site. 
As such, Miami-Dade County urges the Nuclear Regulatory Commission to consider sea level rise 
projections published by federal agencies when modeling safety vulnerabilities related to Units 6 & 
7 based on the following: 

• The application states that the finished grade elevation for Units 6 & 7 where safety-related 
facilities would be located is at 25.5 feet NAVD88 and the elevation of floor entrances and 
openings of all safety-related structures is at 26 feet NAVD88. The plant site is protected by 
a 21 .5-foot high retaining wall. 

• Based on modeling, the application states that the combined 'Probable Maximum Storm 
Surge' still water level (21.1 feet NAVD88) and wave run-up results in a maximum water 
level due to a 'Probable Maximum Hurricane' at Units 6 & 7 of 24.8 feet NA VD88, 
approximately one foot below safety-related structures. This analysis considers 1 foot of sea 
level rise based on historical tide gage measurements taken from the Miami Beach tidal gage 
station (no longer in operation) from 1931 to 1981. 

• The "Global Sea Level Rise Scenarios for the United States National Climate Assessment" 
published by NOAA provides four estimates of global SLR by 2100 that reflect different 
degrees of ocean warming and ice sheet loss. The scenarios range from the "Lowest" which 
estimates 0.7 feet of sea level rise by 2100 to the "Highest" which estimates 6.6 feet of sea 
level rise by 2100. The report states that "the Highest Scenario should be considered in 
situations where there is little tolerance for risk (e.g. new infrastructure with a long anticipated 
life cycle such as a power plant)."i 

• It should be further noted that Miami-Dade County Zoning Resolution No. Z-56-07 
(Condition No. 21) requires FPL to consider sea level rise projected by the federal government 
as well as higher water levels that are anticipated as a result of state and federal restoration 
efforts when designing project features. 






































